
EYE & DUNSDEN PARISH COUNCIL
Minutes of a Virtual Meeting held on Tuesday June 16th 2020 at 7.45pm on Skype
Present Cllrs David Woodward, Richard Berkley, Ian Pringle, David Bartholomew 
(OCC + SODC) and Leigh Rawlins (SODC) 
083/20 Apologies for absence Cllrs Naomi Baylis and Clive Leeke. 
084/20 Declarations of interest None
085/20 Minutes of the last meeting The minutes from the meeting on Tuesday May 19th were adopted. Adoption was proposed by David Woodward and seconded by Richard Berkley. All agreed.
086/20 Matters arising from the minutes
008.03/20 The clerk still awaits the quotation for the cost to resurface the hardstanding at the bus stop on Dunsden Green and to create some hardstanding at the stop opposite the bus shelter in Playhatch. The Clerk will pursue yet again. (Clerk to action)
079.02/20 The idea that a fence is erected around the green area of Furleigh Bank to stop fishermen ignoring the signs and camping overnight awaits a cost but the idea still needs some consideration as it may be visually inappropriate and there may be practical difficulties in locking the gate nightly.
079.03/20 The old well on Dunsden Green has been furnished with a new roof.
   087/20 County Councillor's report Cllr Bartholomew’s general report will be attached to the minutes. On local matters he reported that a) the consultation about the Reading Transport Strategy 2036 (including a North Reading Orbital route, a third Reading Bridge and North Reading Park & Rides) is available for responses until August and it is important that all parish councils in South Oxfordshire respond as the proposals have a major impact on the area (All Councillors to action) b) local work mentioned last month is booked but no dates are arranged as yet.
As a district councillor Cllr Bartholomew commented that the new emergency powers in place for any applications being referred to a Planning Committee cause concern as they curtail PC and Councillor powers to call-in applications. It was suggested that a letter registering PC displeasure was written to Sue Cooper. (Clerk to action)
   088/20 District Councillor’s Report 
Cllr Rawlins’ full report will be attached to these minutes. 
   089/20 Public Question Time/Correspondence 
A resident registered concern about the health effects of 5G as the new technology involves microwave radiation.  She wondered if there were any plans for local installation involving the new technology. Nothing is known at the moment. A reply had been sent stating that the matter was outside the jurisdiction of the parish council.

090/20 Financial Position    
 
090.01/20 The financial situation had been previously circulated. 
090.02/20 The June accounts were presented for payment. Invoices to the value of £1334.18 were agreed. Ian Pringle proposed the accounts be paid. This was seconded by Richard Berkley.  All agreed.  (Clerk to action)
090.03/20 The Clerk confirmed that the internal auditor still wanted to complete the audit on her return from France.
091/20 Planning Matters


New Applications


P20/S1854/FUL Variation of condition 1 of planning permission15/S3277/FUL


To allow the location of the restaurant to be as shown on plan A-013-P02 (Proposed Site Plan) and A-Pl-011-P02 (Proposed Floor Plan). Variation of condition 1 of planning permission P01/S0369 to allow for garden centre restaurant (as clarified by additional information from Agent received 04/01/16). Playhatch Garden Centre Henley Road Playhatch Reading RG4 9RD This application was discussed and it will be recommended for approval. (Clerk to action)



     Applications Granted
092/20 Eye & Dunsden Village Hall 

A new Bookings Manager have been appointed.
093/20 Neighbourhood Development Plan The next meeting (by Zoom) is 25th June. Matching the SODC grant of £5,000 from Parish Council funds was approved by all and the decision was ratified.
094/20 Community Matters 

094.01/20 Unfortunately the phone box floor did not fit so it will need to be adjusted. (Cllrs Richard Berkley & Ian Pringle to action) The leaflet boxes now need to be ordered. (Clerk to action)

094.02/20 The path from Spring Lane to Playhatch is not usable because of high levels of standing water. The path needs to be improved for safety reasons. Cllr Berkley has discussed this with Tarmac but it is due to a leak awaiting repair by Thames Water. 

094.03/20 The replacement bus shelter Three quotations have been received and these were discussed. The shelter on Dunsden Green is oak and it was decided that the replacement at Playhatch should be the same. So the quotation from Berkshire Oak Barns will be accepted. All agreed. (Clerk to action) The Clerk was asked to look at the options for a replacement noticeboard. (Clerk to action)
095/20 Community Orchard 

095.01/20 The cost for a complete survey of the trees on the boundary of the orchard has been received. This was discussed but it was decided not to pay for this at the present time. A contractor has looked at the trees and listed the work that needs to be carried out with some urgency. Cllr Pringle will meet with the contractor in the next few days to discuss this. (Clerk & Cllr Pringle to action) The damaged short section of the hedge at Orchard Cottage will be repaired.
096/20 Allotments The Clerk has someone who wished to have a plot at Playhatch but has not heard from the person concerned.
The Clerk reported that all plots at Spring Lane were tenanted. 
097/20 Risk Assessment This was reviewed and apart from a minor adjustment to wording was judged to be adequate. All agreed. (Clerk to action)
098/20 Minerals The last meeting was cancelled. There is nothing to report at present.
099/20 Matters for future consideration flood alleviation scheme; response to the Reading Transport Plan 2035; audit
   
The meeting closed at 9.52pm.


Date of next meeting: July 21st 2020
REPORT TO EYE & DUNSDEN PARISH COUNCIL JUNE 2020 
FROM CLLR DAVID BARTHOLOMEW 
GENERAL OCC REPORT
SCHOOLS PRIORITISE SAFETY, HYGIENE AND SOCIAL DISTANCING ‘
Children will be taught in classrooms where safety, hygiene and social distancing are ‘absolute priorities.’ This is the message from OCC as schools carry out risk assessments in preparation for welcoming back more pupils in June. The council has delivered hundreds of thousands of personal protective equipment (PPE) items to Oxfordshire schools:
· IIR Masks: 151,000 (these are surgical, close contact, water resistant masks),

· Aprons: 181,000,

· Gloves: 121,000,

· Visors: 900,

· Sanitiser: 7,500 litres.

This PPE equipment will help schools manage an immediate response in the unlikely event of a pupil becoming unwell. In addition, support is being provided to over 900 early years providers regarding supplies of PPE. Since the lockdown began in March, 94% of Oxfordshire schools have remained open for children of key workers. In preparation for receiving more pupils back to the classroom, schools are now being asked to complete a risk assessment in conjunction with staff and union representatives. The risks and challenges will vary, so what works in one school may not work in another. This means that some schools will be able to welcome more children, or more year groups than others. Each school will act in the best interests of each child and family. Local testing arrangements are in place; and everyone over the age of five can access them if they have COVID-19 symptoms. The council is committed to supporting disadvantaged pupils; existing free school meals arrangements will continue.
CYCLEWAYS AND FOOTPATHS TO BE CLEARED AND REPAIRED 
Cyclists and walkers are set to benefit from a concerted plan of action to clear and prepare Oxfordshire’s network of cycleways and footpaths ready for the expected rises in demand as lockdown is very gradually relaxed. As the people of Oxfordshire look to return to work and school during the Summer, cycling and walking will become more important than ever – both offer zero emission ways to travel which will improve health and wellbeing as well as helping to address the need to keep socially distant. A recent survey of all 63 OCC Councillors found that the need to improve cycling infrastructure was a standout priority in terms of how Oxfordshire’s share of the government’s £250m Emergency Active Travel grant fund should be spent. Amongst other practical and quick to implement measures, such as improving signage and sweeping the busiest paths and cycle lanes, keeping vegetation under control and fixing surfaces feature in our immediate plans of work. This is all part of keeping the network safe to use for cyclists and pedestrians as lockdown restrictions ease but will also hopefully encourage more people to walk and cycle in the long term. OCC is developing a programme of work for the county’s city, urban, suburban and rural areas. In each case, the work will pay particular attention to narrower areas that might be widened for greater access. Paths where any surface improvement work will also be identified so repairs can be made. If people encounter any issues whilst out walking, cycling or riding on the path network then these can be reported or checked on OCC’s website. People can report a roadside vegetation problem, as well as other street problems, through our online reporting tool Fixmystreet.
OCC TO EXTEND OPENING HOURS AT HOUSEHOLD WASTE RECYCLING CENTRES
OCC is to increase the opening hours at all HWRCs from Tuesday 26th May. The centres will now open at 8am and close at the later time of 5pm. This applies seven days a week. Please note that that late-night opening on Thursdays and the acceptance of trailers and hire vans remains suspended for the time being. The following are important points:
· Residents must self-police and abide by social distancing of two metres from site teams and other residents at all times.
· Residents must follow any instructions given by site teams to ensure queues and sites are managed safely
· Vehicle numbers and parking bays are reduced on site, and once the maximum is reached the site will operate on a one-out one-in basis. PLEASE NOTE the potential for delays and queues.
· OCC will continue to charge for non-household waste brought to sites and this will be by contactless card payment only. 
· Site teams will be there for guidance only and will not be able to assist residents in unloading their waste.
· Only one resident is permitted out of the vehicle, unless it is to remove a heavy load which would otherwise be unsafe to remove. Visits are best made by just one person per vehicle.
· In line with Public Health England guidance, residents who are vulnerable, or who are showing symptoms which may indicate coronavirus, should not visit household recycling centres.
· Residents can check if a HWRC can deal with their material by using the online tool Waste Wizard: https://www.oxfordshire.gov.uk/residents/environment-and-planning/waste-and-recycling/household-waste/repair-reuse-or-recycle
 
BOLD PLANS FOR TRANSPORT AS OCC PREPARES FOR THE “NEW NORMAL”
Bold transport proposals are in the pipeline for Oxfordshire as the county joins the nation in gradually emerging from lockdown and preparing for the “new normal.” Innovative ideas have been identified by county councillors all over Oxfordshire in response to the Government’s national £250 million cash fund to implement changes to roads and transport networks. There’s set to be a focus on encouraging residents to walk and cycle, with the county council linking up with district councils, Oxford City Council and other partners on the work. In terms of longer-term recovery, the use of public transport will be encouraged as part of the county-wide strategy. Oxfordshire County Council’s Cabinet Member for Environment Cllr Yvonne Constance and Cycling Champion Cllr Suzanne Bartington recently asked all 63 county councillors covering every part of the county for their ideas on what should be done.
Enthusiastic responses were received as the council seeks to make sure that every town and village will benefit from how the funds are invested. 
SPECIFIC OCC REPORT FOR EYE & DUNSDEN 
READING TRANSPORT STRATEGY 2036 (INCLUDING THIRD READING BRIDGE)
I emailed all clerks in my Division on 17th May to let you know that Reading is now consulting on its Transport Strategy 2036. Several proposals would have major impacts on South Oxfordshire including:
· North Reading Orbital Route (p97)
· A Third Thames crossing (see p98)
· North Reading Park and Rides (p111)
The consultation closes on 30 August and I urge you to respond here:
https://consult.reading.gov.uk/dens/reading-transport-strategy-2036/
In addition, you may also wish to email the Leader of OCC ian.hudspeth@oxfordshire.gov.uk
DAMAGED/MISSING CHEVRONS ON SPAN HILL A4155
I previously reported this matter to officers. Some repairs have now been done, but many signs are still damaged/dirty. These will be repaired/cleaned in the near future. I am awaiting a date.
B478 ACCIDENTS CONTINUE
Despite the surface retexturing there has been another accident. Officers have again visited the site but have flagged-up that there have been only two slight injury collisions in the last five-year period (up to end of Feb 2020). These injury collisions occurred in October 2016 and November 2017. Therefore, despite the recent accidents, this site does not score highly for remedial works. However, the latest vehicle to leave the road has removed one of the ‘back to back’ chevrons and post as well as a ‘Vergemaster’ reflective post which will be replaced. In addition, OCC intends to replace all the chevrons with versions that have a fluorescent surround rather than a yellow surround. The fluorescent material can be very effective in drawing attention to signs that are mounted below overhanging trees. OCC also intends to provide an additional chevron assembly and a couple more Vergemaster posts at the apex of the bend. I am awaiting a date for the works.
 

REVISED RESTORATION PLAN FOR MW.0020/20 SONNING QUARRY 
A revised restoration plan for MW.0020/20 Sonning Quarry has been submitted.  This now re-instates the woodland to the north of the Phase, and has changed the habitat areas slightly.
 
The revised drawing is available on the public website:
http://myeplanning.oxfordshire.gov.uk/swiftlg/apas/run/wphappcriteria.display?paSearchKey=289477
 
Comments on these amendments should be made by Wednesday, 27th May. I have stated that I could see no justification for deviating from the originally agreed plan.
SPECIFIC SODC REPORT FOR EYE & DUNSDEN
CURTAILING OF PC & COUNCILLOR POWERS TO CALL-IN PLANNING APPLICATIONS 
Under Emergency Powers, the following changes to planning call-ins have been agreed between the ruling LibDem/Green coalition and the Chief Executive:
· The right of parish councils to address the Planning Committee has been withdrawn.
· Applications objected to by parish councils will no longer be automatically referred to the Planning Committee.
· Call-ins to the Planning Committee by Ward Councillors must be approved by the Head of Planning, the Chair of the Planning Committee and the Vice-Chair of the Planning Committee.
The Conservative Opposition is deeply concerned by these changes.
SODC WARD COUNCILLOR’S REPORT   – EYE & DUNSDEN – 16TH JUNE 2020 
 Covid-19 The newly established Community Hub at SODC has been extremely active in supporting vulnerable residents over the past couple of months.  Activity levels have now started to reduce, and were much lower over the past couple of weeks; there were only 46 calls over the recent Bank Holiday weekend, which very much reflects the way that local groups have established strong support networks for their own communities.  The Hub’s new opening hours will be 9am to 6pm, Monday to Saturday and closed on Sundays. As you can appreciate, these tasks are new to many of the staff at SODC, and some of the technical systems have had to be redeveloped to cope (e.g. the business rates system is set up to take money in from local businesses, not to send funds the other way!). All of these new tasks also had to be absorbed at the same time as Council staff were being moved to home-working, having to deal with their own personal situations (home-schooling, self-isolating etc.) and maintaining existing services such as waste collection.   We can be very proud of the way SODC staff have stepped up to the challenge and have responded to the new demands being placed on them. 
Planning Committees   SODC’s first virtual planning meeting took place successfully on 28 May. Members of the public were able to watch online via a link on the SODC website, and a recording is available at https://youtu.be/LMa7H8Lyr7c if you are curious to see how it went!  For future meetings, anyone wishing to take part will need to submit a written statement by email in advance, which will be shared with all the planning committee members. The aim is to introduce full online public participation in due course, as soon as the IT security issues around public speaking are resolved. 
Local Plan The Examination process is set to proceed via video-conferencing. Proposed modifications to the emerging Local Plan 2034 are being drafted for submission to the Inspector but it will be up to the Inspector to accept or reject these. It has now been confirmed that the Examination in Public (EIP) will be held virtually during July and August. Some local groups have written to express concerns that this will restrict public participation. Those who made representations on the plan when it was being submitted in early 2019 are eligible to actually participate but other members of the public will be able to watch proceedings online. The organisation of the EiP is not within the control of SODC and is organised by the Planning Inspectorate. 
Adapting our roads to accommodate safe cycling and walking Across the nation authorities are preparing for the easing of the lockdown restrictions and it has become patently clear that our narrow pavements and car-oriented roads are simply unsafe for an increase in bicycle traffic and social distancing.  County Councillors have been collating proposals from across their wards to submit for consideration, since OCC is the Highways Authority.  Much of the focus so far has been on the more urban areas, including Oxford City, but there is a good case  to see this vision extended more widely to between our villages and towns and between villages.  Once public transport is being used again, there is a key opportunity to integrate it with cycling with plenty of safe cycle storage and buses which can carry bikes for onward use.  The Statutory guidance, ‘Traffic Management Act 2004: network management in response to COVID-19’ can be read here :-  
  https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/reallocating-road-space-in-response-to-covid-19statutory-guidance-for-local-authorities/traffic-management-act-2004-network-management-inresponse-to-covid-19  OCC are also exploring scope to improve bus services, but, as yet, this is focussed around the Oxford Bus Company and operators that seem to exclude Reading Buses and Whites. 
Support for Local Businesses The South and Vale Business Support Service has received a huge increase in visits to its website, particularly since it is responsible for administering the business support schemes announced by the Government.   From 3rd June they have been processing applications for the new Discretionary grants fund, aiming to support small businesses which were not eligible for the earlier rounds of funding.  However, they have warned that the funds available total only 5% of the amount available under previous programmes, so they will not be able to respond positively to all applications.   Further information is available at https://www.svbs.co.uk It is also worth noting that the SVBS website has an online database listing all businesses which are open and trading in the area, so it is worth checking this to add your own business or to check who is currently open for business locally.  
Car Parking Charges to be re-introduced With the gradual re-opening of shops and other facilities, car-parking charges have been reintroduced from 8th June in SODC-owned car parks.  This will go some way to restore some of the Council’s lost income, and will also free up spaces for shoppers, who are still discouraged from using public transport.   NHS staff and care workers who display a national COVID-19 pass can continue to park for free. To claim a pass, staff should e-mail :- carparks.southandvale.uk@sabagroup.com , including proof of their employment. 
Celebrating our local Volunteers Finally, in National Volunteers’ Week, thanks are due to the many individuals who have stepped up over the past few months to support their fellow residents and vulnerable people in the community.  The community spirit on show has been remarkable and it is to be hoped that the sense of community cohesion will continue long after this current pandemic is over.   
Oxfordshire 2050 There is a new consultation for Oxfordshire 2050; how do you see Oxfordshire’s future for living and working, connectivity and Climate Change? How keen are you on Oxfordshire taking a share of  a possible 1 million homes in the Ox-Cam Arc (2011-2050)? The Oxfordshire Growth Deal (with links to SODC’s LP2034) provided for a supply of 100,000 homes in Oxfordshire. If for the sake of argument Oxfordshire were awarded 220,000 from the Arc that would leave a further 120,000 homes to deliver by 2050.  Contribute your ideas for the high-level 2050 Plan across a wide span here :- https://www.oxfordshireopenthought.org/ 
Leigh Rawlins 
District Councillor  

